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Proposed expanded remit for the Executive Group
Purpose of paper

1.
This paper sets out briefly proposed limited changes to the Executive Group’s remit.

Urgency

2.
Low.

Access

3.
Open.

Background

4.
It can be inferred that Alessandro Liberati’s review of the Steering Group suggests the need to clarify and better define the role of the Executive Group, ensuring in particular that it deals with less strategic matters that do not need to go to the full Steering Group. It may also be inferred that there needs to be greater clarity about the delegated limits for decision making.
5.
The Executive Group at its teleconference held on 22 February 2007 considered that: 

“3.1 (Item 3.1): Possible expanded remit for the Executive:

a) Reports from advisory groups to the Executive: Sally reported that she had had some informal discussions with Convenors of advisory groups. She had circulated a more formal request for feedback on the issues under consideration: that the suggested change [convenors reporting individually, at teleconferences, spread through the year] might give more opportunities for the CCSG to communicate with advisory group Convenors, that the Convenors might be invited to Executive teleconferences to discuss their reports, and that there might be an annual meeting between the CCSG and the Convenors, perhaps at the Colloquium. She would report on the feedback at the next Executive teleconference on 22 March, and would develop a document for the CCSG to consider in Amsterdam in April.

Action: Sally

b) Decision making: Nick had circulated to the Executive the revised table of suggestions for decision making at various levels. He had asked for responses by mid-March, and would collate the feedback for discussion by the CCSG in Amsterdam.

Action: Nick, Everyone”
Proposals and discussion
6. Sally has now conferred with Advisory Group Convenors, and her report is attached as an annex to this paper.
7. The revised table of delegated decision-making authority has been circulated for comment, and no dissenting voices were raised. This too is attached for information.

Recommendations
8. It is recommended that the Steering Group accept the delegated decision-making authority outlined in the attached table, and accede to handling reports to the Steering Group in the way proposed.

Resource implications
9. Minimal (additional cost of one extra participant in several teleconferences). 
Impact statement
10. Workload on the CCSG may be reduced.

Decision required of the Steering Group
11. The CCSG is asked to approve in principle the ideas outlined in this paper.
Nick Royle

CEO

Oxford, 20th March 2007

To: Convenors of CCSG Advisory Groups

From: Sally Green

Sent: Friday 23 February 2007

Dear Colleagues,

At the January 2007 teleconference of the Executive of the CCSG we discussed the possibility of reports from CCSG Advisory Groups being submitted to and considered by the Executive, rather than at the biannual CCSG meetings as is the case currently. This was thought to be a good idea for the following reasons:

· We could stagger the reports, rostering them through the monthly meetings, rather than considering all reports at once. This would allow more time for better consideration of the reports, and issues raised by our Advisory Groups 

· There would be greater time for interaction and conversation with the groups. We wondered whether inviting Advisory Group convenors to be connected to the teleconference to present and discuss their report would allow better two way communication between the Advisory Groups and the executive 

· We could invite Advisory Groups to prepare more comprehensive papers about issues relevant to their group for the exec to consider during the teleconference

In addition, we thought it would be a worthwhile addition to the Colloquium program to convene a meeting of all the Advisory Group Convenors with members of the CCSG. We know that extra meetings at the Colloquium is not necessarily a good thing, but given the important role of the Advisory Groups, it would be a great opportunity to come together and discuss common issues, and to facilitate better co-ordination of our advice and processes.

I would very much value your input on this so I can report back to the Executive and we can implement this if there is agreement. If you are able to get back to me by 10 March this will allow me to collate the comments and report to the next Exec teleconference.


Feedback from Advisory Group Convenors

Mike Clarke (Information Management System Group)


Thanks for asking about this. I like the idea. I believe it would be good for Advisory Groups to report to the Executive in a staggered way and, if necessary, for the convenor of an Advisory Group to join an Executive teleconference to discuss their report or any other relevant issues. Would there still be two Advisory Group reports per year (I suggest yes)? A potential disadvantage might be that all the reports are not prepared and considered at the same time (in case they raise common themes or need to cross-refer). However, my memory from being on CCSG is that this was rarely important, so this probably doesn't represent much of a barrier. I presume that the Advisory Group reports would still be posted on the internet, perhaps after the relevant meeting of the Executive.

 

Would all Advisory Groups still be asked to submit their budget requests to the March/April meeting of the Steering Group so that these can be considered together, at the same time as any other financial planning is done? Or, would the budgets be approved individually at other times? I don't have a preference between these options.

 

If there will be a meeting of Advisory Group convenors and Steering Group members at Colloquia (which I support), I suggest that a facility be made available to allow the convenors to join the meeting "virtually".

 


Steve McDonald & Jordi Pardo (Colloquium Policy Advisory Group)
In respect to submitting Advisory Group reports to the Executive rather than to the whole CCSG, we think this is good idea. There may not always be issues which require further discussion or interaction, but for the convenors to have the opportunity to join the Executive teleconference when appropriate is also a good idea, and overcomes the disadvantages (and sometimes frustrations) of the current process.

As for a meeting at the Colloquium between the Advisory Group convenors and members of the CCSG, we would be prepared to trial this. Our reservation is that because the Advisory Groups have discrete remits there may not be areas of common interest, unless the focus of the meeting is about process rather than content.

We look forward to the new arrangements. 

Harriet MacLehose (Quality Advisory Group)
I support this idea, particularly because it would allow greater interaction between the Advisory Group and the Executive.

Emma Irvin (Cochrane Library Users’ Group)
I think this is a terrific idea for all the reasons you have mentioned, it will get away from the feeling that the reports are an administrative necessity and move toward the idea of two way communication. I am in no way complaining about the way things have been to date but rather I think this change reflects the growth within the organization and the need to adapt. Great idea!
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